Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Monday, December 13, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.  Members present: Warren Stolp, Larry Laakso and Karine Woodman. Members absent: Jeffrey Ekholm and Terri Holmbeck.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read.  Total receipts:  $7,247.73.  Total disbursements:  $25,789.07.  Total ending balance for the month:  $190,719.82.  Certificate of Deposit:  $69,291.56.  Motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to waive reading the minutes and to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment.  Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Mr. Pat Coughlin was absent therefore no report was given on the Greenway Recreation Board.
2. A discussion was held regarding the rink hours for the 2010-2011 season. The rink will be open as follows: Monday through Friday 7AM to 8PM and Saturday and Sunday, open no later than 11AM and close around 8PM. The rink should be open by Friday, December 17th, 2010. No action taken.
3. No other old business was brought forward for discussion.

NEW BUSINESS: 
1. A discussion was held regarding the request from funding from the Western Mesabi Mine Planning Board and failed due to lack of motion.

2. A discussion as held regarding the request from Arrowhead Procare to change the renewal date from September to October. 
*Motion made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to approve the Arrowhead Procare insurance renewal date from September to October. Motion carried unanimously.
3. Correspondence

a. AFSME – Layoff of Union Employee
b. AFSME – Union dues increase effective January 1, 2011

c. RAMS letter

d. MN Pollution Control Agency accepting projects for loan programs

e. WMMPB agenda and minutes

f. League of MN cities information packet on investment packages

g. Holiday card – Blue Cross Blue Shield

4. Chairman Stolp gave an update on the Essar and City of Nashwauk dinner that was held on Wednesday, December 8th. Essar is very excited to become more involved with the City of Nashwauk and had representatives give status updates on each of their projects. The Essar project is moving forward and has accomplished a lot as per their representatives. No action taken.

With no further business to discuss a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to adjourn at 7:15PM.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, January 11, 2011, at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.
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